


President Porat’s Message for Argentinean Friends 2023

Dear Friends,

· I would like to say “Mazel Tov” on your successful renewal this year of the Economic Conference and Punta del Este retreat. It is so nice that you are all together once again in such a magnificent place.

· These events show how the Argentinean Friends, under the wonderful leadership of Polly Deutsch, continue to operate successfully – no matter what. You have had a COVID crisis, a political crisis, an economic crisis, yet nothing stops you from promoting Tel Aviv University in Argentina.

· I would like to take this opportunity to remember our dear friends, Adolfo and Miriam Smolarz. They were proud Jews, devoted Zionists, and committed supporters of Tel Aviv University. They were always present at the Punta event, and I know they are greatly missed. 

· At the Board of Governors meeting last May, we had the honor of unveiling the Smolarz Family Building in the Life Sciences in the presence of Aida Smolarz.  It was a very touching and emotional ceremony. The building provides much-needed teaching labs and classrooms, and they are all state-of-the-art. 

· Adolfo and Miriam loved students more than anything – they believed that the young people learning at TAU represent the brightest future for the State of Israel. The beautiful building is a fitting tribute to them. יהיה זכרם ברוך

[pause]

· This year marks Israel’s 75th anniversary. Tel Aviv University is joining the celebrations of the miraculous growth, innovation and impact the nation has achieved. Of course, the Argentinean Friends have been a major part of this, have been devoted partners, and I feel that you can take great pride in your contribution.

· The mood on campus is bright. A couple of outstanding recent developments have been a major donation to our campus-wide entrepreneurship center, and another very large gift to dedicate the Lowy International School. 

· Through the newly boosted International School we plan on strengthening relations with Diaspora communities, which translates into bringing over many more students from Argentina as well. We will also increase study and research exchanges and collaborations with top universities around the world, including in Latin America. 

· Of course, integral and central to TAU’s strategy of expanding international cooperation is the Israel-Argentina relationship. Our two countries have much to offer one another. Shared challenges include economic competitiveness, public health, sustainable development, and youth education. 

· In this regard, the Argentinean Friends have made a major contribution to strengthening and deepening Tel Aviv University’s relations with Argentina. For over 40 years, the Friends have held high-profile conferences, lectures and workshops that forge connections between TAU and leading research institutions, high government officials, civic and cultural personalities and the general public in Argentina. These events have greatly expanded the community of supporters in Argentina for TAU and Israel.

· Thank you, Polly, and thank you, Argentinean Friends, for your continuing friendship, creativity and support. I am looking forward to seeing you at the 2023 Board of Governors meeting in mid-May. 

· I wish everyone a happy, healthy and fulfilling 2023, and a successful event. 




